
BRIDGTON PLANNING BOARD
MEETING MINUTES
Downstairs Bos Rm



 

                    April 17, 2018 
                                                 





       6:00p.m.-9:00p.m.
The Bridgton Planning Board was called to order at 6:00p.m. by Steve Collins, Chair.  Those in attendance were: Steve Collins, Chair; Dee Miller, Deb Brusini and Kenneth Gibbs, Alternate and Catherine Pinkham, Alternate. Absent was Mike Figoli 
The Pledge of Allegiance

Appoint Alternate(s) to vote in place of any absent regular member(s), if necessary.
Kenneth Gibbs and Catherine Pinkham were appointed as voting members.
Approval of Minutes –February 27, 2018 Cathy moved Dee 2nd. 4 approved 0 opposed
                                   March 6, 2018 Dee moved Cathy 2nd. 4 approved 0 opposed




      March 20, 2018 Ken moved Cathy 2nd. 4 approved 0 opposed

OLD BUSINESS-
Pleasant View Estates

K&W Timberlands, LLC

Aspen Drive Map 12/13 Lot 58/16

Extension of Aspen Drive to service 10 new lots

Presented by Thomas S. Greer, Pinkham & Greer Civil Engineers

Review of Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law
Steve said at the Board’s request Ms. Day has prepared written Findings

and Fact and Conclusions of Law with the respect to Pleasant View Estates. The Board is tasked with approving or approving with conditions an application if we affirmatively find, based on the information presented that the application meets the standards set forth in Article VII of the Town of Bridgton Site Plan Review Ordinance. The applicant has the burden of establishing by demonstrable evidence that the application and project is in compliance with the requirements of the Ordinance. Are there any questions or proposed revisions that the Board wishes to make to the Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law in the Draft Decision? 

            No Comments.

Cathy moved that the Board adopt the Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law as presented and to approve the proposal to extend Aspen Drive Ken 2nd. 4 approved 0 opposed
Signed mylar

Hotel Bridgton

        Saunders Mills, LLC

        12 Bacon St. Map 22 Lot 85, 86, 70

        Hotel

        Presented by Michael E. Tadema-Wielandt, Terradym Consultants, LLC

        Tables from March 6, 2018
       Dee moved to remove the application from table. Ken 2nd. 4 approve 0 opposed.

       Steve said we asked the applicant in March for further information to get what we thought would complete the application. His attorney, Alysa Tibbetts sent through a letter stating the applicant did what the format said and we think that you should deem the application to be substantially complete. Ms. Day, Mr. Baker and myself reviewed the application line by line and we found that we agree with Ms. Tibbetts. The applicant did what was asked according to our format. This is not to say that later in the process we can’t demand from the applicant many more elements of proof against the performance standards. What I am asking for is a determination from the board whether or not we deem this to be a substantially complete application. I think a yes vote allows us to move forward and voting on setting a date for a Site Walk and Public Hearing. If we deem it incomplete all it does is move it back about 30 days. I would defer setting a date for the Site Walk and The Public Hearing until we feel the application is substantially complete.
        Dee moved that we accept the application for Hotel Bridgton as being substantially complete with the understanding we reserve the ability to ask for more detail and clarification of some of these things that are included in this application.
       Ken 2nd. 4 approved 0 apposed. 
       Steve suggested Saturday the 14th or 21st of April For the Site Walk.
       Dee moved to have Site Walk Saturday April 21, 2018 at 10:00am Cathy 2nd. 4 approved 0 opposed.

       Cathy move to hold the Public Hearing Wednesday, April 25th, 2018 at 6:00pm Ken 2nd. 4 approved 0 opposed.
       Applicant was reminded to notify the abutters 12 days prior to the Hearing.

       Dee made some requests for the Site Walk. She would like spray paint to give us a footprint so we can see the relationship of the existing structures to the new ones. She would like to have the trees tagged that would be coming down. She would also like to see balloons to establish the height of the buildings.

       Ken said it would also be helpful if we could see the retention ponds and the parking lot.
       Mike from Terradyn said they would do their best but it may be difficult in wooded areas. He understands what the public and Planning Board are looking to see.
       Woods Pond Village
     South High Street May 4 Lot 15

     Subdivision-supplemental application

     Represented by Betty LeGoff

     Tabled from December 5, 2017
     Extension granted March 6, 2018

     Dee moved to remove the application from the table. Cathy 2nd. 4 approve 0 opposed.

     Steve said the first thing we need to do is determine if this is a new application or a

     revision to the application. Dee moved we should consider it a revision because the changes were

     done from a request from the board. Ken 2nd. 4 approved 0 opposed.
     Steve would like to suggest we set up a hearing for Woodspond Village in May.

     Betty LeGoff said they decided to make changes as suggested by the board and department heads.

     The east side we will be using the existing right of way road. It will be the new access road  

     from 117. Lots will come off of that. Per Robert Bakers impact statement, a turn around will 

     be placed at the end of that road. Betty calculated the density for both sides. The lots were 

     calculated using buildable area of 800598 square feet which would give us 18 lots. We

     designed it as 12 lots. Reason for this is so we could fit 1 acre lots. No lots will encroach the

     blanding turtle restricted area. This development will offer affordable housing over the age

     of 50. Betty believes she is meeting the comprehensive plan with the rural development. 

     Setbacks are met for Day Brook. 12 lots with some common area with a cluster mailbox 

     system. The west cluster side has been redeveloped with 15 lots using the 30,000 square feet. However, 19 are allowed. Each lot is approximately 10,000 square feet. No common septic’s. Cluster mailbox system on this side as well. Separate septics on each side of the road. There will a 25 ft. buffer on the front two lots. Hammerhead at the end of the road on the west side. No connecting bridge. A new map will be provided at a larger scale. DEP has put application on hold until the Planning Board pre-approves application. 
     Steve said at some point there was talk of having a 3rd party review for this application. In the meantime, we had another applicant come in and put that requirement on him. However, it was brought to our attention that we were contradicting the subdivision regulations. So that is off the table. DEP is reviewing and that is deemed satisfactory to satisfy that. I would suggest that we table this discussion until the May 1, 2018 meeting so Betty can get a packet ready for the board. 

     Rob stated that the larger scale drawing should be all the applicant needs with the correction of the hammerhead on the drawing.

     Cathy moved to table the meeting until May 1, 2018. Ken 2nd. 4 approved 0 opposed

     Cathy moved to have the Public Hearing May 15, 2018 at 6:00pm. Dee 2nd. 4 approved 0 
     opposed.

     Applicant was reminded to notify abutters of Public Hearing 12 prior.
NEW BUSINESS-
None

Approved Applications as per Bridgton Site Plan Review Ordinance 4.A.1

Bear Bones Beer

Andy Tuuri

2 Cottage St. Unit 1 Map 23 lot 148

Extension of seating to back parking lot

Topics for Discussion

1. The Maines Townsmen

       2. next sign ordinance workshop-Cathy moved to have the next meeting April 17th, 2018 at 

           2:00pm. Dee requesting Ms. Day to supply board with a calendar of dates.
       3. discussion regarding Marijuana Moratorium-Dee moved to have Amy review the moratorium 

  and see if changes need to be made. Cathy 2nd. 4 approved 0 opposed.
       4. set date for Cumberland County Soil & Water Conservation District to do presentation. Board
           Determined June 6th or 7th, around 1:00 or 2:00pm with a preference of the 6th.
Adjourn
Cathy moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:23p.m. Dee
 2nd. 4 approved/ 0 opposed.

Respectfully Submitted,
_______________________________

Brenda Day, Administrative Assistant
Town of Bridgton 
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